Resolution on the assessment of William Paterson University’s administrative units was passed unanimously by the Director’s Council at it regular meeting on October 11, 2006.

************************************************************************

Based on our collective assessment experience of the past few years and according to Middle States suggestions, the Director’s Council Assessment Committee has several proposals that it would like to put forward for consideration with the intent of clarifying the assessment process, adding greater meaning to assessment, and to ensure that we are meeting Middle States’ recommendations in the process.

The reporting structure of the Administrative Assessment Plans and Reports might be better served if it parallels that of the Academic units. Just as their reporting moves from Faculty member to Chair to Dean to Provost, we recommend that the reporting structure of Administrative Assessment Plans and Reports move from Director to Assistant/Associate Vice President (or Dean if an academic administrative area) to Vice-President of the Division, and finally to the President or his designee. Thus, the Vice-President will have all the information necessary to consolidate an Executive Summary that clearly explains how the Division has moved the appropriate Student Success Plan’s goals and objectives forward. The Executive Summary can then be posted on the Web by Institutional Research and Assessment.

The timetables for these reports should be determined by the division’s yearly cycle rather than a campus-wide date. For instance, it is very difficult for Admissions to gather the information necessary in June (current deadline for Assessment Reports) because they don't have enrollment numbers until the strike date in October. The Library and IRT do not have access to their full statistics until after July 1st. Timing can make a difference in the accuracy and meaningfulness of the report, and, therefore, its effectiveness as either a reporting or planning tool. 

It is key for Directors to get feedback from Division Vice-Presidents based on the information found in the submitted reports. Once the VPs have the areas’ assessment results and are well-informed, new discussions and decisions on divisional assessment priorities can be made and shared. In this way, we are “closing the loop” between assessment and program improvement as Middle States expects. 
The format of the individual office reports, themselves, ought to support and facilitate the consolidation of the Executive Summary which should, of course, include the Institutional Goals and Objectives according to the Student Success Plan, Divisional Goals and Objectives, Assessments used and Outcomes obtained. How exactly this is laid out or submitted is the Divisional Vice-Presidents’ prerogative, and should be determined before a cycle begins.
This proposal is offered in the hopes of eliminating much of the confusion and pressure that was felt by many of the Directors in previous years while attempting to improve the quality of the reports and their value to the University’s efforts to assess and improve its services and resources. 

